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Halloween Party Saturday October 31st, 2009


  Halloween comes only once a year, but it is a wonderful holiday and everyone has a lot of fun. It takes place on the last day of October and children dress up and go from house to house "trick-or-treating" and are given candy or apples. Our annual and always very popular Halloween Party will take place on Saturday, October 31st from 5 p.m. to 9 p.m. at the Friends Meeting House, 727 Madison Avenue in Albany. Everyone is welcome. You can wear a costume if you wish. Come and enjoy good food, good company, carving pumpkins, playing traditional games and telling ghost stories. Please bring a dish to share for the Potluck meal. Contact Alison at devonalison1@yahoo.com or 518 9441614 and let her know you wish to attend.





Steering Committee meetings are open to anyone interested on Sept 17th and Oct 22nd starting at 6:30 PM at 112 Chestnut St. Albany.           


  




















3rd Chinese Heritage Day at NYS Museum  Saturday, September 26, 2009


 


   The US-China Peoples Friendship Association (USCPFA) invites you to come and enjoy an exciting Family Day at the New York State Museum on September 26th 2009 (Saturday). You will get a taste of China and an essence of all USCPFA is about:   friendship, education and understanding between our two great Nations. (Please learn more about us on our web site at: www.uscpfany.org.) We will have a “kid friendly” morning of interactive activities from 10:30 a.m. - 12.30 p.m.: the renowned Chinese brush painter Gu Lefu will demonstrate the incredible skills of Chinese Calligraphy and you will have a chance to try them out. Former Imagination Celebration artists Mary Murphy and Alison Stonbely will return once more to the Museum to charm, educate, entertain you and stretch your artistic abilities with Mary’s tales from China and Alison’s hat making workshop (in which you will learn how to make folded Chinese hats and decorate them to your own unique style). They will be assisted by some of Chinese students who attend our local colleges.


  After a “lunch break” return at 1:00 p.m. for an afternoon that promises to be just as exciting! Throughout the years the USCPFA has offered friendship to Chinese scholars and students who attend local colleges, and to Chinese delegations of business people, helping them to acclimatize to American culture and letting them experience American life, holidays and traditions. Apple picking, snowshoeing, bowling, Halloween and Christmas parties are just a few of the activities we share. Through this friendship and speakers the Chapter brings, we in return, learn so much about China. This afternoon, you and your family will reap some of the many benefits of this friendship as some of our Chinese students give a short series of PowerPoint presentations on the different Provinces of China. This will be complimented with Chinese singers and musicians. Matt Lauer recently said: “If America was the leading Nation of the 20th century, it is commonly believed China will be the leading Nation of the 21st century.” We all need to have more knowledge and understanding of this great nation. Let the student’s feast you with a first hand verbal and pictorial account of what life is like today in their part of this interesting and beautiful nation. By popular request, several women from the Chinese Community Center will end the program with a Fashion show, modeling beautiful silk QiPa, an oriental dresses, worn in China until the 1920's, and colorful Beijing Opera masks sewn onto ponchos. Make sure you mark your calendar and join us for this wonderful and colorful cultural event
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Newsletter Information


Next NL Deadline October 15


  We invite you to submit articles for the newsletter to Editor Xin Ni, 9 Knolls Rd, Niskayuna, NY 12309 or email at nixin1@gmail.com. Tell us what you want and we will do our best to provide you with more information. Next deadline: October 15th, 2009.











Events





China Friendship Night At Joe Bruno Stadium


    


  On Wednesday August 5, twenty-six Chinese students, scholars and family members and USCPFA members enjoyed a perfect summer night at our annual visit to Joe Bruno Stadium on the HVCC campus in Troy. Ranging in age from about 6 to 70, we watched the Tri-City Valley Cats play the league powerhouse Mahong Valley. The Valley Cats played well in a losing effort. The game allowed us to explain the game of baseball to our friends who had never watched one and add more complex details for those who had some familiarity with the sport. Everyone had a great time!











Coming Soon:


       


3rd Chinese Heritage Day   Sept 26            


Apple-picking/Picnic            Oct. 3                       


Our Journey To Lhasa         Oct 11


Halloween Party                   Oct 31

















The Taiwan Typhoon Morakot Relief Fund Donation by Our Chapter





  As many of you are probably aware Typhoon Morakot hit southern Taiwan between August 7th and August 9th, 2009, resulting in more than eight feet of rain and terrible mudslides. Worst hit was the village of Hsiao Lin, which was completely engulfed by mudslides that destroyed the only bridge into the village. This made the retrieval of surviving inhabitants particularly difficult, as helicopters were unable to land on the slides and villagers had to be pulled on rope pulleys to safety. More than 600 people are missing, most likely dead as a result of this Typhoon, and tens of thousands were stranded in other areas. 


  The elementary school and clinic were completely covered by the mudslides in Hsiao Lin. More than 3.4 million people were affected in Zhejiang alone as hundreds of villages were flooded and more than 1,800 houses collapsed.


Obviously the relief efforts, rebuilding and the retrieval of bodies will take several years and thousands of dollars. 


  As with the Sichuan earthquake in 2008, when our Steering Committee donated $1,000 to it’s relief funds; at it’s August 27th, 2009 meeting the Steering Committee decided to donate $750, from our Chapter’s treasury to the Typhoon Morakot Relief Funds in support of this important cause. 


  Our members are encouraged to make additional donations to this relief fund by sending checks to our Treasurer Nancy Meyer at: 1034, Madison Ave, Troy, New York 12180. 


  The checks should be made out to USCPFA with Typhoon Relief Fund written in the memo. Donations can also be made to the relief fund at boxes that will be at our future Educational events. Thank you for your interest and concern about this terrible natural disaster and important relief effort.


 (Sources: “ The Guardian.co uk/world 2009/Aug 10th, BBC news, NT Times, August 10th 2009).




















President


Kirk Huang’s


Message








* Do you have an email address? Send it to Mel if you'd like to be added to our "USCPFA Update" service to obtain program information and reminders


�











Place stamp here








Contact information


President:  Kirk Huang    518-782-0746 � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo@yahoo.com" ��kkhbravo@yahoo.com�  (9 Hunters Run Blvd, Cohoes, NY 12047)


Vice President: Bob Swire   518 -399-7356


Treasurer: Nancy Meyer   518-271-6343 nancearb@peoplepc.com


Secretary: Alison Stonbely 518-944-1614 devonalison1@yahoo.com 


Events: Mel Horowitz   518-449-8817 � HYPERLINK "mailto:edusources@yahoo.com" ��� HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?mailto=1&msg=017C57F2-EF90-46A0-B56B-A70BC113A357&start=0&len=3801&src=&type=x&to=melschinafriends@yahoo.com&cc=&bcc=&subject=&body=&curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1aec69bbfd3b6aede5e27ccf53d3cdf338" �melschinafriends@yahoo.com��


Programs (monthly): Gene Damm � HYPERLINK "mailto:gdamm@nycap.rr.com" ��gdamm@nycap.rr.com� Phone: 518-482-7675


Membership – Hank Williams 518-456-6886, � HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1a1d3fc3fe32c773e524af6f93a8e005b1&mailto=1&to=williams1@nycap.rr.com&msg=855AC008-C1F5-4593-BD35-DEEEFD403A28&start=0&len=2274&src=&type=x" �williams1@nycap.rr.com� (46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084)











Type of Membership


Student -- $10


Senior -- $20


Individual -- $25


Family -- $40














Quick View Calendar





Membership Application – Make checks out to USCPFA				





Name ____________________________________________________	





Address __________________________________________________		





City, State and Zip __________________________________________





Phone ____________________________________________________          Circle one of the above





Email ____________________________________________________


		     


Amount enclosed* ______________________





Mail to: USCPFA c/o Hank Williams, 46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084. 


Email: � HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1a1d3fc3fe32c773e524af6f93a8e005b1&mailto=1&to=williams1@nycap.rr.com&msg=855AC008-C1F5-4593-BD35-DEEEFD403A28&start=0&len=2274&src=&type=x" �williams1@nycap.rr.com�





All memberships include a quarterly copy of the National US-China Review and bimonthly USCPFA Newsletter 


* Donations are Tax Deductible to extent allowed by law.











Date�
Event�
Location�
Time�
Page�
�
Sat. Sept 26�
3rd Chinese Heritage Day�
New York State Museum�
10:30AM- 4:30 PM�
2�
�
Sat. Oct 3�
Apple-picking and Picnic�
Indian Ladder Farms�
10:00 AM�
1�
�
Sun. Oct 11�
Our Journey To Lhasa�
Colonie Library�
2:00 PM�
1�
�
Sat. Oct 31�
Halloween Party�
Friends Meeting House�
5:00 PM�
1�
�












�





  Although it has been a wet summer, I hope you still have had an enjoyable summer. We usually take a break in activities during summer. The one summer event that we held was the baseball game. For those attended, we had a great time. 


  We welcome back the returning students and visiting scholars. As in these past years, there are many new students and visiting scholars from China come to area colleges this year. We welcome them to the Capital District and wish them have good stays and experiences in this area and US. 


  We are back to full program beginning in September. There are many interesting, fun and educational events. It is a good opportunity in these events to get to know Chinese students and scholars, China and Chinese culture. I hope to see you at the events. 


  Enjoy the rest of summer and fall! 


 


                         Kirk








US-China Peoples Friendship Association


President - Kirk Huang


Membership Chair – Hank Williams


46 Hiawatha Drive, Guilderland, NY 12084
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A REMINDER --Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" ��www.uscpfany.org�





Celebration of the Mid-Autumn Festival


October 3rd, 2009





  � HYPERLINK "http://www.chinahighlights.com/community/cards/" ��The Mid-Autumn Festival has a history of 2000 years. During these 2000 years Chinese people have thought up lots of Mid-Autumn traditions. All the celebrations show the happiness and excitement of people. 


  The main celebrations during the Mid-Autumn Festival are appreciating the moon, eating moon cakes together and making Chinese Mid-Autumn Festival lanterns. These three celebrations have been passed from generation to generation. Chinese people may think the Mid-Autumn Festival is not coming if they don’t do these three things.


  In some places in China people celebrate the festival in different ways. In Chaozhou, Guangdong Province, people eat taro to celebrate the festival, because the taro harvest occurs at the same time as the festival. They eat taro and hope the harvest will be good in the next year. In Nanjing, people cook duck with sweet-scented osmanthus, because Nanjing people think sweet-scented osmanthus is a symbol of peace. In some places people make fires inside a towers to celebrate the festival, because they think the fire is a symbol of good business. 


                                          - From Chinahighlights.com








Culture Corner








Eastern Region Report





    Every two years the USCPFA holds it's National Convention. The convention location rotates between the four regions. This year's convention is in San Francisco. Delegates from our chapter are Kirk Huang and Alison Stonbely. Valerie Stern is the New York City Chapter delegate; Sherry Baldwin and Diana Greer are delegates from Richmond and Mary Tennant and Michael Connelly are delegates from Portland. The Central Virginia and New England Chapters will not be sending delegates.


    At the National Convention Volunteer Awards are presented. The Eastern Region is proud to announce that our chapters voted to present a National Award to Gene Damm (Northeast NY) and Regional Awards to Sophie Salley (Richmond), Jean Faglie (Richmond) and Anne Marfey (Northeast NY). Their long-term efforts to build US-China efforts are really appreciated.


Each Convention year the Eastern Region holds elections with each chapter having the number of votes as designated in the National By-Laws. We are pleased announce this year's results. As Regional Officers we re-elected President Mel Horowitz (Northeast NY) and Treasurer Richard Pendleton (New England). As our region's National Board Representatives we re-elected Kirk Huang (Northeast NY) and Diana Greer (Richmond).


Our region is now forming chapters in Northern New Jersey, Washington, DC and Philadelphia, PA. It is anticipated that they will join all of our existing chapters in attending the 2011 National Convention, which will be held in the Midwest Region.














Ah, Apple-Picking Season Is Here! Join Us on Oct. 3


   New York State grows lots of apples and, ah, we'll be picking apples on Saturday, October 3rd. It's great fun to pick a bagful to take home and enjoy. We'll be picking from 10am to 12 noon at Indian Ladder Farm on Route 156 between Altamont and Voorheesville (5 miles past Altamont.) At the Orchard, check in with one of our group leaders near the bag purchase table so you can get a lower bag price. When you've had your fill of apple picking and filled up your bag, join us for a picnic from 12:30 to 4:30pm at the Elm Avenue Town Park in Delmar. Everyone, including Chinese students and scholars, is asked to bring food to share. USCPFA will supply the hotdogs. Everyone is welcome to come and pick apples and to join us at the picnic. If you need a ride or can offer a ride, call Mel at 449-8817. Please everyone call and let us know you are coming so we know how many hotdogs to put on the grill. Call Kirk at 782-0746 or Mel at 449-8817. See you soon! 





Our Journey To Lhasa, Tibet  Sunday, Oct. 11, 2009


Save the date! The Aaron Shaloum Memorial presentation is on Sunday, October 11th at the Colonie Library, 629 Albany Shaker Road at 2 PM.  Bill and Ulla Dixon will report on their recent visit to Tibet and the Tibetan Plateau from Jiuzhaigou to Xining and points between. Ask Ulla how she found the myopsis, the rare blue Himalayan poppy at over fifteen thousand feet in the Tibetan countryside. 




















